Summary of the joint meeting of the Bureaux of ECOSOC and the Sixth Session of the
United Nations Forum on Forests (UNFF6)

UN Headquarters, Conference Room E, New Y ork

17 February 2006

I ntroduction

A mesting between the Bureaux of ECOSOC and the United Nations forum on Forests
(UNFF) was held on 17 February 2006 from 03:15to 04:00 PM in New Y ork under the
chairmanship of H.E. Mr. Hgiamar W. Hannesson, Vice-President of the ECOSOC Bureau. The
president and the other three Vice-Presidents of the Council Bureau were represented by
members of their Missions.

From the Bureau of the Sixthsessionof the UN Forum on Forests, Chairman H.E.
Ms. Judith Bahemuka and Vice-Chairmen, Mr. Franz Perrez, Mr. Jose Antonio Doig and Mr.
Tono Kruzic, together with Secretary of the Forum and the Secretariats, participated in the
mesting.

Agenda

1. Highlights of the critical issues of UNFF6

2. Indtitutional status of the Forum and related issues

3. ECOSOC reform: New mandates and their impact on methods of work of
functional commissions

4. Any other issues

M eeting summary

H.E. Bahemuka, Chairman of the UNFF Bureau, briefed the ECOSOC Bureau on the
uniqueness of the Forum, which is arelatively anew subsidiary body of ECOSOC with universal
membership, has inclusive approach on policy deliberations with emphasis on the implementation
of global agenda on sustainable forest management. The Forumissupportedbyn 8 7 . 7 5 0 T D
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deforestation and promote sustainable forest management for the achievement of the broader
development agenda.

On ingtitutional status of the Forum, the Bureau of the Forum emphasized a strong need
to strengthen the capacity of the Forum Secretariat in order to adequately respond to the
development needs of forests. The meeting noted the relatively small size of the Secretariat and
its limited resources. The meeting participants acknowledged the situation and also noted that
budget issues are the prerogative of the Genera Assembly. However, it was also expressed that a
resolution from ECOSOC in this regard would facilitate this issue substantially.

The meeting also considered the implications and opportunities provided by the ongoing
UN reform process. The Forum Bureau urged the President to consider the Forum as a part and
parcel of ECOSOC when considering the reform process.

With regard to the high-level and coordination segments of ECOSOC 2006 session, the
outcome of the sixth session of the Forum was considered to be a significant input to those
segments.

The meeting acknowledged the beneficial aspect of such joint bureau meetings, and
concluded the meeting with a wish for successful conclusion of the Sixth session of the Forum.



